
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Cheryl Cuthrellcherylcuthrell@mail.com

Date: 3/20/2017 6:50:30 AM
Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant

​Thank you


From: Cheryl Cuthrell 
Sent: Sunday, March 19, 2017 11:16 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant 
 
YES - -   and we always do a video of our meeting so I can also get you that link

Cheryl Teague Cuthrell
 
Republican Activist -
 
864-335-8094 - Home
 
864-270-0907 - Cell
 
 

Sent: Sunday, March 19, 2017 at 8:11 PM
 
From: "Danny Varat" 
To: "cherylcuthrell@mail.com" 
Subject: Lt. Governor Bryant

Cheryl, we're looking forward to tomorrow. We plan to be there at 11:30. May I record his remarks? Thanks very 
much.
 

Danny
 

Sent using OWA for iPhone
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